REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 20, 2022
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock, Froeba, Geier, Schultz, and Weyer present. Lindner and Prein were absent.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  


Citizens present were Teresa Hall, Robert Loos, Jackie Loos, Amanda Stephens, and Tina Schmidt.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

Changes made to the September 20, 2022, agenda were to move the finance/city view estates to the top of the agenda


Motion was made by Geier to approve the minutes from the August 16, 2022, regular Council meeting, seconded by Weyer.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried.

Finance/City View Committee – No meeting held.  Robert & Jackie Loos asked the council about putting up their garage first with the house dwelling before they build the house.  Froeba made a motion to allow Robert & Jackie Loos to build their shed with house dwellings first, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.  Amanda Stephens and Tina Schmidt were asking if the city would consider changing some of the residential city view estates lots to commercial.  Bobrofsky made a motion to refer this back to the finance/city view estates committee, seconded by Weyer.  Motion carried.
Utility Committee-No meeting held.  Weyer asked that we look at the ordinance to make changes that current Main St. businesses not be allowed to make their business into apartments.  This has been referred to the utility committee.
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– No meeting held.  Bobrofsky made a motion to start advertising for separate sealed bids for 2 weeks for the old police squad cars, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried. Chief Kubista reported on the hiring of a new police officer.
Library Committee-Meeting was held on September 12, 2022.  Bobrofsky reported that the new window was replaced, and the carpets have been cleaned.  Bobrofsky reported that they will be purchasing carpet protectors.  Bobrofsky reported that the August circulation was 1,199.  Bobrofsky reported that Barb Kingsbury will be acting president until the next election.  Weyer made a motion to approve Yvette Zvolena to the library board, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried with Schultz abstaining.  Bobrofsky reported that they received an anonymous donation of $500.00.  Next library meeting will be held on October 10, 2022, at 5:30p.m.
Personnel Committee – No meeting held.

Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.

Clerk’s Report-Clerk Toufar reported that the Board of Review will meet on October 12, 2022.


Mayor’s Report-Mayor Englebretson reported that she attended the grand opening of the Tractors for Autism.


Geier made motion to approve bartender license for Deanna Pollnow, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.

Froeba made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $46,523.69          
WATER UTILITY: $22,095.50
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $25,865.84
Seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.  

Brock made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, September 20, 2022
